
 

STERLING PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
AUGUST 2019 NEWSLETTER 
Superintendent’s Message​ from Mrs. Dottie Heusman 
We are excited to get the school year started and the building back to life! It’s been an interesting summer with some maintenance                                             
repairs being done. We did have some water damage to the hallways and a couple of classrooms during a big rain this summer. Our                                               
insurance provider Alicap has helped us tremendously with these issues and all the work is scheduled to be completed by the 9th of                                             
August.  That is great news since our teachers will be here on the 12th for our first in-service day.  
 
We do have some new staff members joining us this year. I’m confident they will be great additions to our already incredible staff!                                             
They are:   
➢ Mrs. Jennae Fossler—Jennae will be joining us as a cook in our kitchen. Jennae lives in Douglas with her husband, who is a                                             

Sterling graduate, and her two sons, Camerion (Josh), a 2019 Sterling grad and Kanyon.   
➢ Mr. Jason Matkins—Jason is coming back to Nebraska from the west coast.  He will be teaching 8th-12th grade science.  
➢ Mrs. Kendra Matkins—Kendra has also been teaching on the west coast. She will be teaching 5th and 6th grade reading and                                         

writing, and 5th grade math. Kendra and Jason are married and have two children, Jubilee and Gideon, that will be attending                                         
elementary school here.   

➢ Mrs. Jennifer Moss—Jennifer is joining our staff as a paraprofessional. Jennifer lives in Sterling with her husband Bill, also a                                       
Sterling graduate, and her 3-year old daughter, Tomi.  Tomi will be in our preschool class.   

➢ Annalise Nelson—Annalise will be working in the preschool as a paraprofessional. Annalise lives in Sterling and may be a                                     
familiar face to you if you’ve been in Jet Stop.  Her mom, Becky, is one of our cooks.   

 

At the Board of Education’s regular meeting in July they revised policy 3016 Smoking. “Smoking, including the possession or use of                                         
cigarettes, cigars, or other tobacco or tobacco derivative products; vapor products or electronic nicotine delivery systems; alternative                                 
nicotine products; or any other such look-alike or imitation product, is not permitted on school property at any time.” Please                                       
remember this when attending events at SPS.  Thanks for your cooperation. 
 
Sterling Public Schools is a great place to be and I reflect on that every day! We have fantastic kids, teachers, parents, and community                                               
members. I appreciate your support and look forward to working with each and every one of our stakeholders this year. Bring on the                                             
2019-2020 school year!   

 
  

 



 

From the Principal’s Desk​ by Mr. Harrington 
Welcome to the 2019-2020 School Year! We are excited about kicking off another successful school year here at Sterling. I hope you                                           
all had a wonderful summer and are ready to get back to school! We are excited to continue to provide high quality educational                                             
experiences in a safe and caring environment. We are excited about the limitless educational opportunities and activities that our                                     
students will engage in throughout this school year. Please help me in welcoming the following new staff members to the Jet Family!                                           
We are excited about the positive contributions these new members will be providing our students this year here at Sterling Public                                         
Schools. Many of these new staff members have already put in countless hours preparing for the upcoming school year.  
 
Alexis Hahn Kindergarten 
Kendra Matkins 5th & 6th English 
Jason Matkins Secondary Science 
Jennae Fossler Kitchen Staff 
Annalise Nelson Paraprofessional 
Jennifer Moss Paraprofessional 
 
The school day will remain the same as last year with breakfast starting at 7:45 with the first bell ringing at 7:55 and classes beginning                                                 
at 8:00. The first day of school for students in grades K-12 is Wednesday, August 14th. This is an early out day with school dismissing                                                 
at 1:37! As always, please be sure to have your student here on time. Please also remember that if your child is sick, they need to                                                   
provide a doctor’s note in order for the absence to be excused. In accordance with state law, students are only allowed 5 unexcused                                             
absences per quarter.  
 
ALL K-12 Grade students AND parents be sure to mark down the evening of August 13th on your calendar to attend the                                           
Back-to-School Night. That will be a night to get geared up for the new school year, as well as a time to have your 7-12 grade student                                                     
check-out their new laptop! Laptop checkout will begin at 5:00 for all secondary students and parents. Just like last year, both parents                                           
and students are required to sign-in and listen to a brief overview of the laptop procedures starting at 6:00 in the gym. And all                                               
elementary parents and students be sure to attend the Elementary Open House on the same night from 6:00-7:00 in the classrooms.                                         
Everybody is welcome to stay for a motivating speech and welcome back from former Husker Demoine Adams which will begin                                       
around 7:00 in the gym.  
 
There is also a new policy this year regarding backpacks. Due to safety and health concerns backpacks will only be allowed in student                                             
lockers. Students will not be allowed to take them with them to class or down to the gym lobby/cafeteria area. I would like to                                               
welcome you back for another great school year here at Sterling. I am very excited for this upcoming school year and I hope you are                                                 
too! Please be sure to follow all of the school happenings by liking the school’s Facebook page and by following us on Twitter at the                                                 
handle @spsjetpride. And coming soon, we will have our very own Sterling Public Schools mobile app that you can download to stay                                           
in the loop on all the happenings at the school! Please also don’t hesitate to contact me at the school or talk to me at school events. ​Go                                                       
Jets! 
 

REQUIREMENTS: 
Preschool​ ​- Birth Certificate and Current Immunization Records 
Kindergarten​ - Birth Certificate, Physical, and Current Immunization Records 
All 7th Graders​ - Physical and Current Immunization Records 
All Students Participating in Sports​ - Physical  

 

 



 

 



 

 
INSTRUCTIONS CAN BE FOUND ON THE SCHOOL WEBSITE: WWW.STERLINGJETS.ORG  

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Per Board of Education Policy #3028, 
Sterling Public Schools is required to 

share the Nebraska Sex Offender 
Registry link with all parents.  Please 

check this registry from time to time to 
stay up-to-date on sex offenders that 

live in our school district. 
https://sor.nebraska.gov  

 
 

AUGUST 2019 MENUS 

BREAKFAST 

  

 

  14 

Bagel Bites 

15 

Scrambled Eggs 

16 

NO SCHOOL 

19 

Cereal 

20 

Cheese Omelet 

21 

French Toast 

22 

Biscuits & Gravy 

23 

Breakfast Bar 

26 

Cereal 

27 

Yogurt Parfait 

28 

Bagel Bites 

29 

Breakfast Bar 

30 

Donut 

LUNCH 

  

 

  14 

Mini Corn Dogs 

Baked Beans 

15 

Nachos 

Fruit Cup 

16 

NO SCHOOL 

19 

Hot Dogs 

Potato Wedges 

20 

Chicken Patty 

Mashed Potatoes 

21 

Spaghetti 

Garlic Bread 

22 

Hamburger 

FF or Swt FF 

23 

Potato Bake 

26 

Tacos 

Corn 

27 

Omelet 

French Toast Stick 

Sausage Patty 

28 

Chicken Nuggets 

Mashed Potatoes 

29 

Ravioli 

Garlic Bread 

30 

Sub Sandwiches 

Chips 

Menus are subject to change without notice 

USDA is an equal opportunity provider and employer  

A variety of fruits and vegetables are offered with every meal 

Milk is served with every meal  

ALTERNATE ENTREE OFFERED DAILY: COLD SANDWICH OR CHEF SALAD STARTING 8.19.19 

 

https://sor.nebraska.gov/


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Calendar is subject to change. Please check the Weekly Bulletin, Facebook, or Google Calendar on the school website: 
www.sterlingjets.org​  for the most up-to-date info. Thank you! 

 

http://www.sterlingjets.org/


 

STERLING PUBLIC SCHOOLS  

250 MAIN STREET 

P.O. BOX 39 

STERLING, NE  68443 

 

 

Phone: (402) 866-4761 

Fax: (402) 866-4771 

Website: ​www.sterlingjets.org 

 

 

SUPERINTENDENT 
Dottie Heusman 

PREK - 12 PRINCIPAL 
Scott Harrington 

ATHLETIC DIRECTOR 
Brent Heusman 

GUIDANCE COUNSELOR 
Addie Heusman 
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